
GRAND JUNCTION 
CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

 
February 21, 2001 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met on Wednesday, February 
21, 2001 at 6:00 p.m. in the City Hall Auditorium to discuss workshop items.  Those 
present were Cindy Enos-Martinez, Earl Payne, Jack Scott, Jim Spehar, Janet Terry, 
Reford Theobold, and President of the Council Gene Kinsey.  
 
Summaries and action on the following topics: 

 
1. ST. MARY'S HOSPITAL MASTER PLAN PRESENTATION:  Representatives 

Bob Ladenburger, Dan Prinster and Robert Jenkins from St. Mary's Hospital 
were present and explained the hospital's updated Master Plan.   
   
Public Works Director Mark Relph presented to Council the alternatives for the 
realignment of 7th Street and the construction of the Wellington Avenue 
intersection.  He outlined the budgetary implications.  He pointed out the 
possibility of postponing the additional right turn lane off of Patterson south onto 
7th Street until the other roadway issues in the vicinity are addressed. 
 
Action Summary:  The City Council determined that it is reasonable to further 
explore working with St. Mary’s on the possibility of realignment of 7th Street, the 
Wellington Avenue intersection and other alternatives and directed Staff to 
continue working with St. Mary’s, on a fast track as necessary.  Overall, Council 
was pleased with the Master Plan. 

 


